# BELL BLOCK SCHOOL NEWSLETTER #35 Friday 24 November 2023

**Focus Value:**Respect -Whakaute



School Goal:
To treat others the way
you would like to be
treated

This week started off with our Student Leader nominees presenting their speeches to the Senior and Intermediate students before the voting took place. The students involved now have a nervous wait until the Final Prizegiving where the Student Council for the first half of 2024 will be announced.

Our Road Patrollers had their reward day at the Aquatic Centre with other Road Patrollers from across the region. This event was put on by the NZ Police as an acknowledgement of their efforts across the year in all the varied weather conditions Taranaki offers. I would like to thank the students and the staff involved for their service this year. At the pool, Mr Forsyth was victorious in the Staff Bombing Competition and was very pleased to receive a gold medal for his efforts.

The Kapa Haka Ropu performed for various local community organisations this week in preparation for their final performance of the year at the school Prizegiving. The performances were very much enjoyed by the respective audiences. It is always nice for our students to be out in the community showcasing their talents and making connections with the Retirement Village and Early Childhood Centres they visit.

We also had the final Technology Showcase for the year where our Intermediate students showed their creations and performed on stage. Thank you to all the families who were able to attend to support these students. It is such a highlight to see what our students can do when given the opportunity to be creative. Thank you also to all of our wonderful Technology teachers for their work across the year providing these opportunities for the students.

With the end of year approaching we have some updates on staff for 2024. We will be farewelling some of our staff at the end of this year. Miss Monique van Beers is taking time away from teaching to do some travelling but will still be here as a reliever between her trips. Ms Susannah Pitcairn has taken up a role at Vogeltown School and we wish her all the best for 2024 and beyond. I would also like to thank Miss Josie Hick and Mrs Rachel Taylor who helped us through the second half of this year. In addition, we will be farewelling two of our Teacher Aides, Mrs Jan Whitmore, who will be retiring after a long and dedicated career supporting students and staff, and Nikita Ploeg who has decided to begin training for her teaching qualification. Nikita will be having Bell Block School as her base school so will still be a part of the team for a little longer.

We have some new staff coming to join our team for 2024 and we have begun the process of inducting Miss Bridget Payne and Miss Chloe Gardner-Harrison who will join our Middle Team, Miss Hannah Purser in the Intermediates and Miss Sharon Jones joining the Juniors. We will have several of these teachers attending the Meet the 2024 Teacher on Friday next week. The new staff are very excited to join our team and meet their new classes.

Just a reminder...

- End of Year Reports are available on the school app on Wednesday 6 December
- Breakfast Club will finish for the year on Friday 8 December
- Lost Property will be on display on Wednesday 13 December so please take some time to have a look
- School finishes at 12:00pm midday on Thursday 14 December

#### **Final Prizegiving**

We would like to extend an invitation to all our families to join us in acknowledging our amazing students at our Final Prizegiving held in the hall on **Tuesday 12 December at 7:00pm**. The prizegiving is also a special occasion for our Year 8 students as it includes the traditional *Light A Candle* ceremony and graduation awards acknowledging their contributions and achievements as they finish their time at Bell Block School and begin their next step as high school students. Please join us for the last school event of 2023 if you are able.

Looking Ahead								
	Monday 4 December	Tuesday 5 December	Wednesday 6 December	Thursday 7 December	Friday 8 December			
Week 9	• 8:00 Breakfast Club		<ul><li>8:00 Breakfast Club</li><li>Pizza Day</li><li>Reports available on app</li></ul>	Subway lunch available     9:00 Open Morning     Intermediate Technology	8:00 Breakfast Club finishes     11:30 Meet the 2024 Teacher			
	Monday 11 December	Tuesday 12 December	Wednesday 13 December	Thursday 14 December	Friday 14 December			
Week 10	Year 8 Graduation     Dinner	<ul><li>11:30 Junior Celebration</li><li>1:45 Senior Celebration</li><li>7:00 Final Prizegiving</li></ul>	<ul> <li>Intermediate Celebration Day</li> <li>Lost Property on display</li> <li>1:45 Middle Celebration</li> </ul>	TERM 4 ENDS SCHOOL CLOSES 12pm	SCHOOL CLOSED			

#### **Term Dates 2024**

Term 1	Monday 29 January –	Friday 12 April
Term 2	Monday 29 April –	Friday 5 July

Term 3 Monday 22 July – Friday 27 September
Term 4 Monday 14 October – Friday 13 December

#### **Back to School Stationery**

We've teamed up with OfficeMax to make your back to school shop super easy. And if you order in December, you'll go in the draw to WIN 1 of 5 \$1000 cash prizes\*.

Your child's class list is already loaded. Just go to myschool.co.nz. Simply add your details, check that you want everything on the list, then click and confirm — and OfficeMax will get your delivery underway with free delivery on orders over \$70^.

You can pay by internet banking, credit card or debit card. Laybuy\* is also available, so you can pay in 6 weekly, interest-free payments and still get your order right away. Plus you'll be helping our school earn school rewards\* that we use to purchase much needed extra resources for our school.

Should you wish to purchase your stationery from an alternate retailer, please download our school stationery list from our website or collect a copy from the office.

\*Terms and Conditions apply, see <u>myschool.co.nz</u> for details.

## **School Lunches**



The final date for 2023 lunch orders at school will be Thursday 7 December. All orders placed will be in with a chance to WIN in the big Subway merchandise giveaway, including a giant Subway inflatable (one winner per school).

From next year, we are pleased to extend our school lunch offerings to include sushi orders from St Pierres on Fridays. The first date available to order sushi will be Friday 9 February.





<sup>^</sup>Exclusions apply, see <u>myschool.co.nz/delivery</u> for details.

#### **Attendance**

	# of Students Attending Last Week	% of Students Attending Last Week	Potential Lost Learning Days per Year
Regular Attendance <b>90-100%</b>	314	70.56%	Up to <b>19</b> days
Irregular Absence <b>80-89%</b>	75	16.85%	Up to <b>38</b> days
Moderate Absence <b>70-79%</b>	9	2.02%	Up to <b>58</b> days
Chronic Absence <b>0-69%</b>	47	10.56%	Up to <b>193</b> days

#### **Term 1 Sports**

As we near the end of Term 4 sports, we start planning ahead for our Term 1 teams as well. As there is a quick turnaround for cricket and touch early in the school year, early bird registrations will be available on the <u>school website</u> for those students who already know they wish to join a team during Term 1. Season dates and information will not be available until late January and will be updated on the school website as soon as possible. Please continue to check the website during the holidays for the most recent information.



Coach Paul Walden and Manager Michelle Austin are so proud of the Bell Block Blitz team for finishing the Term 4 touch module in fourth place in the Year 7/8 grade. Paul and Michelle say "It has been amazing to see the improvement and growth of confidence in the players over the eight week competition. The team effort and attitudes both on and off the field was continuously of a high standard, and it has been a pleasure to coach and manage such an awesome group of kids!"

### **PTA News**

This **Saturday 2 December from 3pm-5pm** is the Annual Bell Block & District Lions Christmas Parade and Market Day! The PTA will be having two stalls in the school grounds to raise money for Bell Block School - come along for some candy floss and get the kids face painted. This is a highly anticipated community Christmas event.



# **Teacher Aide Vacancy**

Bell Block School is seeking an empathetic, conscientious person who enjoys working with children and is willing and able to work as part of a team, supporting students' learning in classrooms and/or those with special needs. This position will be term time only, days and hours negotiable for the right applicant.

Applicants are invited to email their CV's, including the names of two referees and a covering letter outlining their experience to emily.doelman@bellblock.school.nz.

# Conrad Hailes Principal

#### **COMMUNITY NOTICES**











